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Mayor’s Memo
Fox Chapel Day is scheduled for June 18, 2022, from 1 – 5 PM at McCahill Park.  This is a sequel to last 
year’s exciting new event, where we have a chance to recognize and thank first responders for all they do for 
the community.  There will be many activities for family members to enjoy, so don’t miss it.  Police Sergeant 
Craig Sorg is instrumental in organizing the event.

It is time to get back out to enjoy the parks.  Improvements are planned for McCahill Park and Hardie 
Valley Park. Some work may begin this year.  Please be sure to get your parking permit for those lots where 
it is needed.  Those permits are available at the Cooper-Siegel Community Library and free to residents 
of the Borough. 

Spring is a great time to plant trees, and you may notice that many new trees have been planted in Borough 
parks.  Garden Clubs have been instrumental in much of the planting.  

Donor recognition and appreciation has been posted at the Borough building to thank all donors for the 
acquisition of Hardie Valley Park.  You have made it possible for us to expand and tie our parks together and 
make Fox Chapel even better!  

Thanks go out to Dempsey Bruce, who is retiring as the Superintendent of our Public Works after many 
years of service.  We wish him well in his retirement.  

-Alex Scott-
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Primary Election
The 2022 Primary Election is Tuesday, May 17. Polls are open 
7 AM – 8 PM. If you do not know your voting location, please visit 
www.pavoterservices.pa.gov and select Find Your Polling Place. 
Type in your mailing address, and your polling location will be 
displayed. The last day to register to vote is May 2, 2022, and the 
last day to request a mail-in or absentee ballot is May 10, 2022.

The Borough website includes links to the Allegheny County 
election calendar, voterPA, and the Allegheny County Elections 
Department’s phone number. Please access the Borough website 
at www.fox-chapel.pa.us and click the Election Info Button. 



The Fox Chapel Parks Conservancy
The Fox Chapel Parks Conservancy continues its work toward caring for and 
expanding our beautiful park and trail system. We have enjoyed tremendous 
support from the community and look forward to another exciting year in 
the parks! The Conservancy will partner with the Pittsburgh Opera to offer a 
late summer concert to benefit our green spaces. Please look for details soon 
on our website www.FoxChapelParksConservancy.org. We appreciate your 
ongoing support!

Fill Dirt Available
The Borough’s Public Works Department 
often has fill dirt available during 
road construction projects. The dirt 
available is described as uncontaminated 
solid material, including soil, rock, 
stone, dredged material, used asphalt, 
and brick, block, or concrete from 
construction and demolition activities. 
If interested in fill dirt, please contact 
Larry Kurpakus, Director of Public 
Works, at 412/850-5026 to add your 
name to the list.

Pennsylvania Resource Council (PRC) 2022 
Hard-to-Recycle Collection Event

On June 4th, from 9 AM to 1 PM at the Galleria at Pittsburgh Mills, Frazer, 
individuals can drop off AT NO COST cell/home phones, computer towers, 
and peripheral equipment (keyboards, laptops, mice, etc.) expanded polystyrene 
packaging material, microwave ovens, and video game consoles/DVD, players.

FOR A FEE, individuals can drop off televisions and 
computer monitors, printers, fluorescent tubes, small 
Freon appliances, and tires (with and without rims). 

Participants must register in advance at
https://prc.org/programs/collectionevents/west/.

Dempsey Bruce: The Man, The Myth, The Legend
Thursday, March 31, 2022, will be Dempsey Bruce’s last day at the Borough of Fox Chapel. We greet Dempsey’s retirement with 
sorrow, but we are also happy for him, for he can now enjoy his own time. Dempsey has provided the Borough of Fox Chapel with 
thirty-seven years of devoted service for all residents and employees. 

Dempsey is one of the best Public Works Directors this Borough has had. After working as an employee of the Public Works Department, 
Dempsey was promoted to Superintendent of Sanitary Sewers. He then took over as the Public Works Superintendent in 2005.

Dempsey is gifted with a detail-oriented mind and a considerate nature. Throughout each year, the Public Works Department, under 
Dempsey’s directive, is complemented by Council members and residents of the Borough on how efficient they are with snow and 
ice removal, leaf and brush collection, roadwork, slide repair, park and trail maintenance, to name a few.

One of the most significant accomplishments for Dempsey as the Public Works Department Superintendent is the Road Paving 
Program which began in 2005. In the past, Borough roads were tarred and chipped each year. In 2005, the Borough began to 
install asphalt roadways. In 2008, the Borough added the storm sewer system program to update the Borough roadways with 
more underdrains and catch basins. The program is designed to carry rainfall runoff and other drainages and minimize pollutants 
discharged into streams and waterways. 

Each year, the Public Works Department works tirelessly on getting the roadways ready for the paving crews. In the next few years, 
the Public Works Department will complete the storm sewer replacement work in the Borough and focus on general maintenance.

Dempsey’s retirement is our loss but a well-deserved respite for him and his family. Everyone at the Borough extends our best wishes 
to Dempsey on a fantastic retirement! You will be missed!
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From the Desk of the Chief of Police
Warmer weather is just around the corner. With the blooming of flowers, sunshine, and outdoor activities increasing, more 
bicyclists, walkers, and joggers will be using our roadways. As the Chief of Police, I urge the motorists traversing through 
the Borough to obey all traffic and safety laws. I also urge bicyclists, walkers, and joggers to wear bright reflective clothing 
and avoid activity in dark conditions. Residents will see increased police presence with traffic details to curb speeding and 
keep our roadways as safe as possible.

-Michael J. Stevens, Chief of Police -   



Women’s Board of Pittsburgh: Helping the children of Pittsburgh for 30 years
The Women’s Board of Pittsburgh will celebrate its 30th Anniversary of raising money to help children’s charities in the Pittsburgh area. 
Since our first event in 1992, we have donated over $1.2 million to support the welfare and development of children in our community. 
We hope you can join us for our first hybrid fundraising event:

Due to the generosity of the Pittsburgh community, our Board has increased the amount raised from $5000 at our first event to over 
$90,000 in 2021. Through our selection process, we have discovered many deserving and often underserved organizations dedicated to 
improving the lives of children. For the first time since our inception, we will announce the beneficiaries of our 2022 fundraiser 
sometime after the event, when we can align the monies raised with the specified needs of the nominated organizations. 
Depending on those needs, we may be able to provide funds to more than one beneficiary.

Please visit our new website www.wbpgh.org to learn more about the Women’s Board of Pittsburgh. You may purchase tickets and 
participate in our online auction at https://WBPgh2022.givesmart.com.   Also, find us on Facebook and Instagram.

2022 Road Construction and Paving
The Public Works Department is installing underdrains, repairing/ replacing catch basins, repairing manholes, and replacing 
storm and sanitary sewers in preparation for road paving. The Borough hopes to install drainage and rebuild as many of the 
following roads as the budget permits:

Please remember to obey posted speed limits and keep alert for temporary barricades and equipment. Do not remove signs, 
barricades, covers, or cones that may be used in construction areas and follow directions of traffic control personnel when 
driving past workers, equipment, and flaggers. Paving will begin later in the summer. Your cooperation is appreciated.

Foxwall EMS
Foxwall EMS is YOUR community-based ambulance service.   Foxwall provides life-saving care 
to Fox Chapel and Aspinwall residents 24 hours a day, seven days a week, from their station on 
Hemlock Hollow Road.   In April, Foxwall’s annual subscription and donation drive begin.   The 
service depends on the financial support from the community to provide rapid life-saving care to you, 
your family, and your neighbors. The paramedics and EMTs at Foxwall, many of them volunteers, 
are highly trained and bring a variety of specialized equipment to treat a wide range of emergencies.  

In 2021 Foxwall responded to over 1300 calls for help bringing sophisticated life-saving equipment 
and highly trained personnel directly to the patient so that care could begin immediately.   In 2022 

Foxwall will be offering free CPR training to our communities. Please watch the Foxwall EMS Facebook page for information.  

We are looking for volunteers who would like to join our team.  We provide training, experience, and a great community 
atmosphere.  If you are 16 or older and are interested in giving back to the community, please stop by the Foxwall EMS 
station and talk with the crew.  

Please support our annual subscription drive coming in April; your support is essential for continuing our life-saving mission.
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Support Your Fire Department
Watch for a letter in the mail requesting financial support from the Fox Chapel Volunteer Fire Department to purchase a 
new rescue truck. This will replace a 1998 vehicle. Our volunteers invest a significant amount of time serving the Borough. 
These time commitments include emergency responses (often at a moment’s notice), hours of training every year to 
ensure their readiness to respond when needed most, vehicle and station maintenance, and various administrative duties. 
Please show your appreciation for the great work they do by donating or joining the VFD. Donations are tax-deductible. 
Thank you for your generous donations to the Fox Chapel Volunteer Fire Department over the last six years.

•	 St. James Place – Windsor Road to Valley Drive 
•	 East Waldheim Road – Delafield Road to Alpine Circle 
•	 The Maples – Delafield Road to East Waldheim Road 
•	 Longfellow Road– Guyasuta Road to Cul-de-sac 
•	 Buckingham Road – Guyasuta Road to Hunt Road 

•	 Shannon Drive – Fairview Road to Cul-de-sac 
•	 Springhouse Lane – Fox Chapel Road to Cul-de-sac 
•	 Glenhaven Lane – Field Club Road to Springhouse Lane 
•	 Riding Meadow Road – area to be determined

Friday, May 6, 2022
In-person activities:
Pittsburgh Field Club 
4:30 to 7:00 PM
Cocktail fare and runway fashion show
by Carabella of Oakmont

Virtual activities:
Andrew Stockey, Emcee
Cooking demonstration by Chef Paul O’Toole,
Executive Chef of The Pittsburgh Field Club
Online auction



Sale of Two Popular Landscape Plants Now Banned in PA
Once popular landscape plants, Japanese barberry, and Callery pear

have been added to the Pennsylvania noxious weed list.

In the fall of 2021, two popular landscape plants were added 
to the Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture’s list of noxious 
weeds:  Japanese barberry (Berberis thunbergii)   and  Callery, or 
‘Bradford,’ pear (Pyrus calleryana). According to Pennsylvania law, 
a noxious weed is “a plant that is determined to be injurious to public 
health, crops, livestock, agricultural land or other property.”  Most plants 
on the noxious weed list are recognized nuisances (for example, Canada 
thistle, poison hemlock, and stilt grass). However, Japanese barberry and 
Callery pear trees have long been promoted for residential and commercial 
landscaping. Their placement on the noxious weed list includes a phased 
plan for making their propagation and sale in Pennsylvania illegal.

Why is Japanese barberry a problem?
Known for its dark red foliage and deer resistance (due to thorns), this 
seemingly well-behaved shrub forms dense thickets in natural areas, 
crowding out diverse ecosystems of native plants. Japanese barberry has 

berries that many people do not 
even notice. Birds eat these berries and then disperse them in meadows, pastures, and woods. 
Japanese barberry also spreads when its branches touch the ground and root. Some research 
indicates that Japanese barberry harbors the black-legged tick, a significant source of Lyme 
disease.

Why are Callery pear trees a problem?
The Callery pear was developed as a street tree in the mid-20th century; landscapers and 
residents embraced the trees’ flush of white blossoms in spring, rounded canopy, and 
attractive fall color. Despite their pleasant appearance, they have proved very susceptible 
to wind damage. Like Japanese barberry, Callery pear trees originated in Asia and have 
escaped cultivation in North America, aggressively taking over natural areas. Birds and small 
mammals consume the small, hard pears—inedible to humans—and distribute the seeds.  
The trees also spread through a shallow root system. 

What can residents do?
By the fall of 2022, Japanese barberry and Callery pear trees should be difficult to obtain in 
Pennsylvania because of a phased plan by the Pennsylvania Department of Agriculture to 
eliminate propagation and inventory at nurseries.   At this time, residents are encouraged, 
but not required, to remove existing plants. Though sterile cultivars of Japanese barberry 
may be available soon, Master Gardeners recommend that residents choose native plants as 
replacements or additions to the landscape.
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Yard Maintenance
The Borough would like to remind residents of yard maintenance requirements with spring weather arriving. Please note that 
grass cannot exceed six (6) inches in height. Hedges and tree branches located in the road right-of-way must be trimmed back six 
(6) feet from the paving edge to allow proper sight distance. The Borough encourages residents not to plant shrubs or trees in the road 
right-of-way because of public safety concerns. The Borough does not maintain trees or shrubs in the right-of-way, regardless of 
who originally planted them. The Borough trims along guide rail and removes tree branches that block traffic signs. The Borough 
receives many requests every year regarding tall grass or overgrown intersections. Intersections not cleared by residents will be 
cleared by the Borough’s contractor using a boom mower. The work performed by the contractor may not be to residents’ liking, 
so for this reason, it is recommended that the property owner clear the intersection. Your cooperation is appreciated. 

Fox Chapel Clean-Up Day
Everyone wants to live, work, and play in a clean and green community, and it’s up to everyone to make it possible and improve 
the overall quality of life for all. 

The Borough of Fox Chapel has registered with Keep Pennsylvania Beautiful: Pick Up PA to support the Great American Cleanup. 
On Saturday, April 23rd, at 10:30 AM, please join the Fox Chapel Park Commission for Fox Chapel Clean-Up Day. Volunteers 
are asked to meet in the McCahill Park parking lot, where they will be dispersed to various roads and intersections in the Borough. 
Work gloves, garbage bags, and safety vests will be provided. 

GARDENFEST
Presented by

Fox Chapel
Garden Club 

Saturday, May 7th
9:30 - 3:00

O’Hara Township
Community Park

www.foxchapelgardenclub.org 



Be Informed – Sign Up For Fox Chapel Alert!
The Borough of Fox Chapel has adopted Fox Chapel Alert powered by Smart 911 to replace Nixle Emergency and Community 
Notification System. This new adoption will begin in the next few months. The Borough will continue sending notifications via Nixle 
while integrating Fox Chapel Alert until July 2022, when the Borough will completely switch over to using Fox Chapel Alert.

The Borough intends to use Fox Chapel Alert to communicate with residents about extreme weather, road closures, public health and safety 
concerns, bulletins for dangerous situations, and community event notifications. Fox Chapel Alert replaces the current system and will allow for 
customization, such as multilingual translations or population segmentation and location-based information.

Over the past two years, it became clear the Borough needed a streamlined and customizable way to share updates 
with residents across the Borough of Fox Chapel. Our deployment of Fox Chapel Alert allows us to notify the 
community quickly and confidently deliver the right message to the right people when it matters most.

Subscribers can set notification preferences for where they receive alerts (SMS text, push notification, 
email, or voice message) and for the type of alert, ranging from emergency alerts, COVID-19 updates, 
and special events and traffic updates. 
There is no charge to register for or use Fox Chapel Alert, and your personal information will be kept 
confidential. Registering for Fox Chapel Alert is quick and easy:
Sign-up for Fox Chapel Alert online by going to the following website: https://qrco.de/bcqiDQ 

New to the Borough Website: MapLink

Spring 2022
5

Do Not Solicit Registry Application
Last year in the spring 2021 newsletter, the Borough of Fox Chapel sent out a new Do Not Solicit Registry Form 
to all who receive the Borough newsletter. If you are a more recent resident or did not send in the Do Not Solicit 
Registry Form but would like to be placed on the list, please visit the Borough website, www.fox-chapel.pa.us, 
and click on the Government tab on the Home Page – Police Department – No Soliciting Form. Once the 
form is complete, it can be emailed to FoxChapel@fox-chapel.pa.us or mailed to the Borough Building, 401 
Fox Chapel Road, Pittsburgh, PA 15238. Borough staff will add all names to the Do Not Solicit List. 

The U.S. Supreme Court ruled that non-commercial solicitation cannot be regulated. Therefore, residents 
may request a No Soliciting window cling that can be displayed on their door if they want to keep 
all solicitors away. Please indicate that you require a No Soliciting window cling on the form before 
submitting. The cling should be applied to the outside of a conspicuous clean glass door or window for 
solicitors to see. It can be removed from the glass, but it can become harder to remove over time. 

Allegheny County Master Gardener Plant Symposium and Marketplace
The much-celebrated Master Gardener Plant Sale and Marketplace is back and in person. You can 
launch your garden into spring by shopping for many unique plants and garden-related merchandise 
on April 30th. The Garden Marketplace appeals to discerning gardeners with offerings that are a 
cut above what is generally found at commercial nurseries. It is free and open to the public all day.  
The Marketplace features more than a dozen regional vendors and the Allegheny County Master 
Gardener Plant Sale. The Plant Sale Committee has ordered over 850 plants and plugs grown by our 
master gardener greenhouse committee. These gems will entice you to purchase and grow them in 
your backyard. Come early, shop, and then stay for the Birds, Bees, and Trees Symposium from 10 
a.m. to 3 p.m. Lunch will be provided to those attending the Symposium. Please mark your calendars 
and check our website https://extension.psu.edu/programs/master-Gardener/counties/allegheny/
news/2022/26th-annual-virtual-garden-and-landscape-symposium, for registration details for 
these interesting lectures. CE hours apply. The fee is $60.

MapLink is a new feature recently added to the Borough website. MapLink is a zoning service that 
presents the essential elements of the Borough’s zoning code regulations through an interactive online map. 

What can MapLink do for you?
•	 Help someone quickly find property details that can help answer key zoning questions like, 

What can I do with my property?
•	 Help developers and realtors confirm zoning details essential for streamlining plan approvals 

and home sales.

Access the MapLink information button on the Home Page online at www.fox-chapel.pa.us.



Recycling
All residents and institutions are required to separate the following materials from their household garbage and place them in a separate 
container for recycling: 

•	 Aluminum and metal cans such as food and beverage cans, empty, clean, and dry foil containers
•	 Plastics (PET, HDPE) #1, 2 & 5 such as food and beverage bottles and jugs, water jugs, liquid detergent, bleach & 	 	
	 softener bottles, and hair care bottles
•	 Paper such as office & computer papers, paper bags, newspapers, magazines, junk mail, and catalogs, 
•	 Cardboard that is flattened or broken down into pieces no larger than 4 feet. Any packing material such as Styrofoam 	
	 blocks, peanuts, or bubble wrap needs to be removed.

These are the only items that can be recycled. Wet paper, wet cardboard, glass, or recyclables mixed with trash cannot be 
recycled. Recycling should be loose, not bagged, and placed within the Borough-provided green container. Recycling containers 
are available at the Borough Building during office hours for residents to pick up. Please do not use your own tote for recycling.

A reminder to residents that cardboard, metal recycling, and glass recycling containers are located at the Borough Building’s rubbish 
bins and can be accessed during regular bin hours Saturday and Sunday, 10 AM to 4 PM. Please note that mattresses, box springs, and 
electronics cannot be brought to the rubbish bins. To donate your old mattress, please visit https://www.tuck.com/mattress-disposal/ 
for participating organizations as well as other disposal information. State law requires all electronics to be recycled. 

Household hazardous waste and electronic waste collection are by appointment only, with the following date remaining for collection in 
2022; September 12, 2022. Contact Vogel Disposal Service, Inc.’s Customer Service Department, 855/494-3345, to schedule at least ten 
business days before the collection date. Please be prepared with detailed information about the products you request be picked up during 
the call. You will need the following information for Hazardous Household Waste: the brand name, container size, quantity remaining in the 
container, and possible information from the label. For Electronic Waste, you will need the brand name, screen size, style, and approximate 
weight. For more information on HHW and E-Waste Collection, please visit the Borough website, click on Services, then Trash.

Garbage calls should be directed to Vogel Disposal Service at 855-494-3345. For more information on recycling, please visit the Borough 
website, www.fox-chapel.pa.us. 

www.fox-chapel.pa.us
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Holiday Garbage 
Collection Delays

and Borough
Office Closings
• Memorial Day

- Monday, May 30, 2022
	

• Independence Day
- Monday, July 4, 2022

Garbage collection for 
Memorial Day week will be 
Tuesday through Saturday. 

Garbage collection for 
Independence Day week will be 

Tuesday through Saturday.
The Borough office will be 
closed on both holidays.

Garlic Mustard Pull Event
Garlic Mustard, a noxious wintergreen invader, 
produces chemicals that can weaken the ability of 
native plants to grow, thus making room for their 
seeds to take root. Garlic Mustard has a short life 
cycle, each plant makes thousands of seeds, and the 
population can spread rapidly. Aggressive invaders 
overrun the Trillium Trail and Salamander Park.

There is hope, so we must act now to remove the 
Garlic Mustard before it disperses its seeds this 
summer. They have a two-year life cycle, so if we are 
vigilant this year, as we were last year, we could remove the garlic mustard from the park.

On Saturday, May 7th, at 10 AM, please join the Fox Chapel Park Commission members 
as they host the Garlic Mustard Pull event. Volunteers are asked to meet in the McCahill 
Park parking lot. They will be dispersed to various parks based upon current observations 
of the invasive species. 

Trash bags will be provided. Garden gloves are recommended but not required. The plants 
are easily pulled by grasping them at the base, but you can bring a small hand trowel to 
loosen the surrounding earth and ease the removal of the few difficult individuals. 

Share this call for volunteers with all your friends and neighbors. Last year, many 
volunteers expressed a renewed discovery of family, friends, community, and the beauty 
of our lovely parks. 

Take The ALCOSAN PUP Pledge & Get A Prize For Your Pooch!
Pet waste left on the ground can wash into storm drains and contaminate our rivers and streams with bacteria and parasites. 
Protecting our waterways from harmful pet waste is as easy as snagging it and bagging it in biodegradable bags that can be thrown 
into any trash can. Our pups need clean water, and it’s up to us to make it happen.
Take the pledge to keep our rivers and streams clean by snagging and bagging your dog’s waste and placing it in the trash.   When 
you take the PUP Pledge and sign up for program materials, you’ll receive one of two prizes of your choice for your pet! Log onto 
ALCOSAN’s website at https://www.alcosan.org/about-us/environmental-stewardship/pups-pledge and take the pledge!



Insurance Information
In the winter 2021 newsletter, we had an article asking residents to ensure that their insurance 
policy had their home listed in Fox Chapel, 15215 or 15238, not Pittsburgh. All volunteer fire 
departments in Pennsylvania receive distributions from the Commonwealth as a percentage of 
the premiums paid by residents of a municipality for homeowner’s insurance. 

The Borough received calls from concerned residents who reached out to their insurance companies 
only to be told the carrier could not change the information. After doing some research on the 
matter, it was determined that the information provided in the article was outdated. When a resident 
signs up for homeowner’s insurance, the insurance company has a system to locate the nearest fire 
department to the home. The closest fire department to the home receives distributions from the 
Commonwealth as a percentage of the premiums paid by residents for homeowner’s insurance.

Fire companies also receive funds from revenues generated by The Volunteer Fireman’s 
Relief Association Act. This state law (Act 84) governs the spending of foreign fire insurance 
tax monies. This tax is a two percent surcharge paid by homeowners who purchase fire 
insurance from an out-of-state insurance company. Municipalities receive the funds from 
the state based on how many homes in the municipality have out-of-state insurance.
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Spring 2022 Programs at Cooper-Siegel Community Library

Shady Side Academy News
Spring Admissions Visit Opportunities
Families interested in learning more about Shady Side Academy are invited to visit each of the school’s four campuses virtually via 
Zoom Information Sessions or in person on a Saturday Campus Tour. Learn more and register at www.shadysideacademy.org/visit.

Zoom Information Sessions
Country Day School (Fox Chapel, PK-5)......Tue. April 12 or Wed. May 18 at 10 a.m.
Junior School (Point Breeze, PK-5)................ Tue. April 12 or Tue. May 10 at 10 a.m.
Middle School (Fox Chapel, 6-8)....... Wed. April 6 or Mon. May 9 at 9 a.m. or 7 p.m.
Senior School (Fox Chapel, 9-12)....... Thu. April 7 or Thu. May 5 at 9 a.m. or 7 p.m.
Saturday Campus Tours
All Four Campuses........................................................ Sat. April 23 by appointment

Register for 2022 SSA Summer Programs
Shady Side Academy offers a wide array of fun, safe, affordable summer programs for kids entering grades PK-12 on its Senior, Middle, and 
Country Day School campuses in Fox Chapel. Offerings include day camps, sports camps, focus camps, and STEAM camps, as well as summer 
school classes. Camps are filling up quickly! View 2022 offerings and register online at www.ShadySideAcademy.org/Summer.

The Trillium Garden Club is pleased to 
announce its annual fundraiser plant 
sale returns this year on Saturday, May 
14, at O’Hara Township Community 
Park, from 9 am to 2 pm. On sale will 
be a wonderful selection of annuals, 
perennials, vegetables, herbs, hanging 
baskets, and planters, as well as the 
always popular perennial plants dug 
from the members’ gardens. 
Proceeds from the sale benefit 
community projects such as O’Hara 
Township Park, Blawnox Community 
Garden, Aspinwall Riverfront Park, 
Cooper-Siegel Library, Lauri Ann 
West Community Center, Camp 
Guyasuta, and Beechwood Farm. 

Adults:
The Art of Reiki....................................................................... Saturday, April 9th, 10:00 am – 12:00 pm
History of Idlewild Park................................................................ Sunday, April 10th, 1:30 pm – 2:30 pm
Edith and Kurt Leuchter: A Story of Love and Resilience..........Thursday, April 14th, 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm
Author Talk with Robert McCutcheon.......................................Saturday, April 16th, 1:00 pm – 2:00 pm
Cheese Tasting with Chantel’s....................................................Thursday, April 28th, 6:30 pm – 8:00 pm
	 • Free Audiobooks and eBooks for your iPhone, iPad, or Kindle
	 • Free delivery service for homebound patrons
	 • New “Library of Things” – Borrow infrequently used items like a sewing machine or bike repair kit!

Teens/Tweens:
Teen Discord (Virtual).......................................................Tuesdays and Wednesdays, 7:00 pm – 9:00 pm
Crochet N Things (Teens and Adults)........................................................ Thursdays, 6:00 pm – 7:00 pm

Children:
	 Preschool Storytime (3-5 years old)........................................................... Tuesdays, 10:30 am – 11:30 am
	 Spanish & English Storytime (Infants-5 years old).......................................Fridays, 10:30 am – 11:00 am
	 STEAM Workshop............................................ Saturdays, Stop in anytime between 10:00 am – 3:00 pm
Special Event:
	 Books, Besties & Brunch with Author Marie Benedict................................................................ May 15th
		  Purchase tickets online at www.coopersiegelcommunitylibrary.org.
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PARK COMMISSION
Wesley W. Posvar, Chairman
Jay Troutman
Liz Nelson
Susan Crookston
James W. Pashek 
Jessica Demoise
Carrie Casey Leemhuis
Jessica Handron
Steve Whittingham

	
Meets the 2nd Monday in April, June, 
September and December at 9:00 A.M.

FINANCE COMMITTEE
Harrison S. Lauer- Chairperson 
Carolyn C. Sanford
Andrew C. Bennett
Thomas A. Karet
Enzo J. Santilli

PLANNING COMMISION
Harrison S. Lauer, Chairman
Nanette Bennett
Wesley W. Posvar
James M. Royston
Jeffrey B. Todd

Meets as needed on the 3rd Monday of
the month at 5:30 P.M.

ZONING HEARING BOARD
Donald F. Smith, Jr.
Kyra Tucker
Jeremy Callaway Sphar

Meets as needed on the Wednesday 
following the 3rd Monday of the month
at 7:00 P.M.

BOROUGH
COUNCIL

Andrew C. Bennett, President
Harrison S. Lauer, Vice President 
Thomas A. Karet
Mandy Steele
Betsy Monroe
Bradley D. Harrison
Sarah Hanna
Walter A. Scott, III, Mayor
Jeanine A. Mancuso, Treasurer
Gary J. Koehler, Manager

Meets each month on the 3rd Monday of 
the month at 6:00 P.M.

ENVIRONMENTAL
ADVISORY COUNCIL

Austin Henry, Chairman
Walter A. Scott, III 
Thomas J. Murphy
Peggy G. Jayme
Jay S. Troutman
Nanette Bennett
Donald H. Newman

Meets as needed on the 2nd Monday of 
the month at 7:00 P.M.

All meetings are open to the public. See our website for further details. All Borough shareholders are cordially invited to attend.

BOROUGH OF FOX CHAPEL
ELECTED AND APPOINTED OFFICIALS

Anyone interested in being considered for future openings should submit their resume via email to speterson@fox-chapel.pa.us 

TRAIL STEWARDS
Britton Wean
Rich Wendell
Chip Crawford
Max Wolfanger and Scott
	 Peterson
Scott Family
Jim and Mardi Royston 
Pat Scully
Scott and Rachel (Lockhart) 	
	 Stevens


